The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Doug Sivers on October 7, 2021 at 7 p.m. Supervisors present: Doug Sivers, Dave Bailey, and Alton Wilber. Secretary/Treasurer and alternate Secretary/Treasurer present: Linda Rockwell and Janette Tiffany. Public present: Dennis & Rach Magargal, Lori Raub, Bill Bayne, and Paul DiBiase.

<u>Public Comments</u> Dennis Magargal expressed his concern as a taxpayer about the township finances especially employee insurance and the Wi-Fi in the township building.

Bill Bayne asked that the recycling roll off be moved for the scheduled recycling on October16.

<u>Minutes</u> Dave made a motion to accept the September 2021 Meeting Minutes as presented. Doug seconded and Alton voted yes.

Scheduled Public Input None.

Road Report Dave reported the following September activities: installed a big pipe on Holy Road, worked Barbour Hill, no winter maintenance road, straightened sections of Lyon & Tripp with the grader and roller, replaced two pipes on Camp Road, cleaned the end of Howard & Cabin Roads with the backhoe, took trucks to Owego for repairs, and removed trees and limbs from roads as needed.

Treasurer's Report

Linda reported that the 2018-2020 liquid fuels audit was begun on
September 13 and not yet completed. Due to tax collector computer problems, there are no
current taxes yet. FEMA buyout funds were received in September and again on October 4.

Dave made a motion to accept the September 2021 Treasurer's Report, pay Bill List 10-2021,
pay any bills which are normally paid during the month, and pay the payroll for October. Doug
seconded and Alton voted yes.

Old Business Doug reported that one closeout (Vince & Lisa Heron) has taken place during the FEMA Buyout. Currently working with Mr. Nase. After he moves, then a demolition bid will be accepted for the two properties.

A discussion ensued regarding the Grange Hall and code enforcement issues. No decisions were made at this time.

Linda contacted the Assessment Office regarding the reestablishment of the 2-mil equipment fund. A form will be sent in December to complete for the 2022 millage.

New Business None.

Meetings The 2022 Budget Meeting is Tuesday, October 12, PSATS 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary meeting is October 14-16 (Doug is attending), Planning Commission is Monday, October 18, the Susquehanna County Township Officials Convention is Thursday, October 21, and the township meeting is November 4.

<u>Correspondence</u> Janette read the update for the filing of ARP Reports is now April 30, 2022.

**Check Signing** 

The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment

Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:22 p.m. Doug seconded

and Alton voted yes.